
The three-story
classroom
building of the
new Memorial
Middle School
can easily be
seen by motorists
traveling along
Interstate 4. The
$36.5 million
project is right on
schedule to be
completed by the
end of 2008.

“Student
achievement,
parental involvement
and great facilities
are the top priorities
in School Board
District 5,” said
School Board
Member Kathleen
“KAT” Gordon
(District 5). “This
new facility will be
the educational
centerpiece for the
community. I am
very thankful to the
voters of Orange
County for approving
the half-penny sales
tax so all children --
regardless of where
they live -- can have
quality schools to
become lifelong
learners.”

To make way for the
new facility many of

the existing buildings
were replaced.
While the new
middle school is
under construction,
Memorial students
have been attending
the old Catalina
Elementary School
located next door.

The compact design
of the school will
include a new
cafeteria/multipurpos
e room/music suite
building and a new
media center. State
regulations required
that the old gym,
locker room and
media center
buildings must
remain. Those
buildings will be
completely
refurbished and the

media center will be
converted into the
school
administration
center. The secure
courtyard design will
provide students and
staff with added
security during the
school day.

“The rebuilding of
Memorial Middle
School is a great
example of the
efficient operation of
our building
program,” said
Superintendent
Ronald Blocker.
“Using the old
Catalina Elementary
as a swing school
saved the district
hundreds of
thousands of dollars
not spent on

portable classrooms.
Those savings mean
more money to build
additional schools.”

“Each new school
we build or an
existing school that's
being renovated is
another fine
example of providing
quality classrooms
where and when
needed for all of our
students,” said Chief
Facilities Officer Bob
Proie.

Students are
expected to begin
classes at the new
facility following the
Winter Break.

Media tours of the
facility are available
upon request.
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